Joint Pierce County Fire and Police Chiefs Associations
Meeting Minutes

October 19, 2006

Call to Order

Pierce County Police Chiefs Secretary Robert Drozynski called the Joint Pierce County Fire and Police Chiefs Associations meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. at Fircrest Golf Course meeting room.  The following were present:

Karl Roth, Lakewood FD


Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB

Dave Dupille, University Place FD
Diana Lock, LESA

Kelly Bochenski, LESA


Bill Colberg, Gig Harbor PD

Mark Mears, Sumner PD


Alan Predmore, Buckley FD

James Jaques, Milton FD

Ruth Obadal, Puyallup FD

Don Ramsdell, Tacoma PD

Brad Blackburn, Fife PD

Bob Karnofski, Auburn PD

Gary McVay, PCFD #13

Dan Packer, East Pierce F&R

Chuck Hammonds, Red Cross

Marv Cole, PCFD #3


Merle Frank, Puyallup FD

Steve Bailey, PCDEM


Linda Gerull, PCGIS

Rob Masko, PCSD



Roger Toles, Edgewood PD
Jim Andrews, UPPD


John Cheesman, Fircrest PD

Dave Guttu, Lakewood PD

Steve Mauer, Lakewood PD

Mike Mitchell, Bonney Lake PD

Bryan Jeter, Puyallup PD

Mike Depalma, WSP


Jim Arsanto, Buckley PD

Thomas Orr, LESA



Kat Miller, DES, Ft. Lewis

Rick Sanders, DES, Ft. Lewis

Doug Willis, CPFR

Chuck Frame, WA DNR


Larry Saunders, Lakewood PD

Charles Thornton, USAF McChord
Dalan Brokaw, Puyallup PD

Eric Watson, Gig Harbor FD

Mike Davis, Gig Harbor PD

Bob Black, Gig Harbor FD

Andy McAfee, PCFD #14

Greg Miller, McNeil Island FD

Jim Howatson, Tacoma PD

Bob Drozynski, Steilacoom DPS
Paul Pastor, PCSD

Recorder Denise Menge

Introductions were made around the room.  Steve Bailey, Director of PCDEM introduced Linda Gerull with PC GIS.  Several maps were hung up around the room showing what they can provide.

Police Chiefs Secretary Drozynski introduced Laura Bach, Program Associate State Approving Agency with Washington State Higher Education Coordinating Board to present the GI Bill program.  Laura gave an explanation of the GI Bill.  She stated that benefits are earned by veterans not given to them.  It is intended as a supplement to lower training wage.  Vets can use the remaining funds for post-training education to further their career as a Police Officer or Firefighter.  There is a ten-year delimiting date.

The State Approving Agency’s Role:
Program approval and monitoring, liaison with the Department of Veteran’s Affairs, help with the application process, training of certifying official, ongoing assistance, periodic site visits, promotion of training programs at Career Fairs and other outreach activities throughout the state.

Application Process:

Documentation provided by Police/Fire Department – eligible veteran in program, application for approval, training program outline with required hours, wage scale for trainees through journey-level, training agreement for veteran in program, designate a certifying official, SAA review and approval, approval of the training program may be made retroactive up to one year, general timeline for SAA processing – approximately thirty days, forwarded to VA for formal approval and assignment of Facility Code to the Police/Fire Department.

Certifying Official Duties:

Verify and certify veteran’s hours worked each month and send to DVA’s Regional Processing Office (RPO), Notify SAA and RPO when veteran begins and leaves training, be available for a periodic site visit by the SAA and DVA (great opportunity for Q&A and ongoing assistance), maintain records including copies of certifications.

Benefits of Hiring a Veteran and Seeking SAA Approval:

Competitive recruiting advantage for your Police/Fire Department, proximity of military bases for recruiting, large veteran population in WA state, retention factor/loyalty to employer, links to participating Police/Fire Departments are available on SAA website and in materials provided to approved schools, free promotional materials available, SAA promotion of programs.

Currently approved Police/Firefighter Programs in Pierce County:
Buckley Police Department, City of DuPont Police Department, Fife Police Department, Pierce County Fire Protection District No.’s 2, 6 and 17, Pierce County Sheriff’s Department, Puyallup Police Department, Steilacoom Department of Public Safety, Tacoma Fire Department and Tacoma Police Department.

Contact Information:

Laura Bach  (360) 753-7868 or laurab@hecb.wa.gov
The associations thanked Laura for her presentation.

JOINT MEETING TOPICS:

Discuss Pierce Responder vs. Rapid Responder
PCPCA Secretary Drozynski stated Bryan Jeter has received training on both systems and he asked him to give a report.  Bryan stated he doesn’t have much experience with using either system in real life situations.  Pierce Responder is very user friendly and he has used it on a call.  He tried to use Rapid Responder on a call and the information was not current and there was some difficulty in using it.  PCFCA President Merle Frank stated the Fire Chiefs Association has had a presentation from both Pierce Responder and Rapid Responder.  One of the biggest issues is that the schools do not want to have to keep up two (2) systems.  Steve Bailey stated they have tried three (3) times to meet regarding sharing information and has not had any success.  The meetings have been congenial and promises made, however, it’s been difficult to make things happen after the meetings.  Pierce Responder is much more than just schools.  The theory of a database like this has taken eight (8) years, they started working on this after Columbine.  It is just now in the position of going well.  There are three (3) people that spend a predominant amount of time dealing with the data, which is a real commitment.  He doesn’t know what will happen with Rapid Responder if the Legislature ever stopped funding the program.  Also, those with private schools and universities will find them in Pierce Responder and not in Rapid Responder.  He is not trying to build an empire and he is not making any money by doing this.  We will remain friends and will continue to work with if you choose to go with Rapid Responder and not Pierce Responder.  He is not going to fall on his sword here and he won’t take it personally.  Pierce Responder has all of the schools and facilities that the Homeland Security process has identified or recognized as threat facilities.  There is also rapid access to resources, ICS forms and templates which can be set up online, community right to know, hazardous chemical sights, map view, ortho views, as well as on-going training.
Larry Saunders stated he would like to see Pierce Responder and Rapid Responder integrated so they share information so that the schools only need to update their information once.  Steve Bailey stated that he is here to help.  He suggested that maybe Dan Packer could be some help with the WSAFC.  Discussion followed.  It is the belief that both systems can be integrated.  Paul Pastor stated we need to work together to see that it happens.  He is not bad mouthing the State system or our system.  We need to allow them to work together so those on the borders don’t have to worry.  We need to take two (2) steps back and then move forward to make the integration link happen.  Dan Packer stated that he totally agrees.  He is very encouraged by Steve Bailey’s comments.  The other group has made similar statements and maybe this group is in the position to make something happen.  Larry Saunders stated that the personalities need to be removed completely and get representatives together.  It would be nice if a generic form was devised that once it was completed it is sent to both organizations for updating.  Larry Saunders made a motion to put together a joint team to work on integrating Pierce Responder and Rapid Responder.    Dan Packer seconded the motion.  Discussion followed.  The motion was amended to form a Joint Task Force with the ultimate goal being the integration of Pierce Responder and Rapid Responder for the school superintendents.  Dan Packer also requested a letter be written to WASPC, State Fire Chiefs and the two school superintendents involved with the objective.  PCFPA Acting President Drozynski called for the question.  MOTION CARRIED.
Future of 800 Mhz in Pierce County

There is an initiative for Metropolitan Pierce County Interoperabilty Communications.  A steering committee has been formed including ten (10) different agencies.  Jeff Jensen is the Chair and Bob Drozynski is the co-chair.  They are working on improving safety, working with state and local agencies.  They are also looking at the Tri-Region interoperability system and effective ways to make it work with what we already have.  A county wide study has been done and they should have the results by the end of November.  There are currently eleven (11) PSAP’s in the County, two (2) are military and the other nine (9) are civilian.  Their next meeting is November 7th at 9:00 a.m. at PCDEM.  He would encourage any agency to participate.  Steve Bailey stated they are researching consolidating into two (2) PSAP’s with one in the east and one in the west.  There are several working committees for public safety communications.  They are trying to put together information for the Executive.  Nobody’s service will degrade due to the consolidation efforts.  They are committed to tailoring the system to meet everyone’s needs.  Larry Saunders stated continual funding for PSAP’s is a better avenue for sharing information.  It is a great venue to improve sharing real time data.
ISC Incident Command Type 3 Overhead Teams

Andy McAfee reported there are two (2) teams in place and they are working on filling the positions in the teams.  Chuck Frame allowed some job shadowing to take place at the Carbon River Fire.  There will be another meeting next month.  Bob Drozynski asked if there is a team list available.  Andy stated it is a very fluid document at this time.
IS 300 and 400 Classes

Steve Bailey stated they are preparing information for the requirements for next year.  Merle Frank stated there is already a schedule of classes being offered as he has signed up for one.  Both of these classes will be in a classroom setting and not online.
OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

Chuck Hammonds stated their disaster action teams responded to fifteen (15) incidents which involved twenty-five (25) families and sixty-eight (68) individuals that they helped.  They attended the Puyallup Fire Open House and had a table with their information, etc.  It was a very good event.  Please feel free to contact him if your department has an open house and would like them to attend.  The Real Heroes breakfast will be on January 19th.  The form is available online for nominating candidates.
Department of Natural Resources

Chuck Frame thanked all of the departments that helped out this year.  He truly appreciates all the help, they couldn’t operate without it. 
Chuck reported that they are working with contacting each individual department within their four (4) county area as they are putting together what is essentially a mutual aid agreement.
Fire Marshal

Wayne Wienholz stated he distributed monthly reports.  The burn ban is now off and it went well this year.  He is very pleased with how well it has been working.

Wayne reported the new State Fire Marshal is now in, Mike Matlick.  It is time to get behind and support him.

The Pierce County Council is meeting on October 24th at 3:00 p.m. for a hearing on the PDD to pass an ordinance.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Banquet Committee – Awards Committee

Wayne Weinholz reported the Banquet is scheduled for December 7th at the Liberty.  The Emerald Ridge High School Choir will be the entertainment.  They will be getting invitations out soon.
Steve Bailey reported there is a three (3) day Terrorism workshop coming up at the Tacoma Sheraton.  They have one (1) opening as they had a last minute cancellation.
Approval of Minutes
It was moved and seconded to approve the PCFCA September 21, 2006 meeting minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Unfinished Business

Andy McAfee reported the goal made by the EMS Council was to have no divert by January 1, 2008, not January 1, 2007.
New Business

Thomas Orr reported that from LESA many have probably heard about an incident with MDC/CAD messages that were inappropriate and it has affected the ranks.  The messages are stored permanently on site and the thread of messages can be tracked.
An e-mail will be going out to participating agencies regarding a TNT request for CAD data.  They will be sure to talk to the agencies first before any information is released and/or shared.  They are also talking with Linda Gerull regarding what Pierce County is doing versus the TNT.  

Thomas Orr also reported about a citizen self service site that they are working on where citizens can log on and file their own crime reports.  This is a tool that is available, please let him know if you are interested and would like more information on this.
Good of the Order

There is a police opening on the Exercise Committee.
John Cheesman is collecting money for the lunches, please see him if  you have not paid yet.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:35 p.m.
The next PCFCA meeting will be Thursday, November 2, 2006 at Steilacoom Public Safety.
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